Subject: Staff employed on Fixed Term Contract basis

Dear Colleagues
The terms and conditions related to staff contracts of employment are impacted by relevant labour legislation.  Recently, amendments to the Labour Relations Act has been signed off by President Zuma and will come into effect from 1 October 2014.

Some of these amendments will need to be implemented immediately, and in the case of others, Rhodes will have 3 months to comply i.e. the changes will need to be in place by 1 January 2015.

These amendments will give staff employed on a fixed term contract more rights specifically those employed for longer than 3 months and whose basic cash earnings are below the earnings threshold as defined in section 6(3) of the Basic Conditions of Employment Act (BCEA. For 2014, this R205 433 per annum. This threshold is revised annually by the government.
A further protection for staff earning less than the threshold is that fixed term contracts (as opposed to permanent posts) must be justified. Justifiable reasons include a) replacing another employee who is temporarily absent from work; b) employing a person to deal with a temporary increase in the volume of work which is not expected to be beyond 12 months; c) a person who student/recent graduate who is employed to be trained or to gain work experience to enter a job/profession; d) employing a Non RSA citizen with work permit for defined period and e) those employed in position which is funded by an external source for a limited period.
If you would like more detail of the LRA changes, you can access the summary on the HR website at: http://www.ru.ac.za/humanresources/information/lraamendments
The Human Resources Division is in the process of assessing the impact the legislation in terms of obligations to staff currently on contract. Relevant HoDs will be contacted in due course.  Furthermore, HR is reviewing and updating temporary employment documentation which will guide HoDs on the LRA considerations. These are available on the HR website: http://www.ru.ac.za/humanresources/policies/templates/fillingavacancy/
Please ensure that these forms are completed and forwarded the relevant HR Generalist in terms of all future contract employment. In transitioning to the new dispensation, the HR Generalists will work closely with HoDs and managers.
Yours sincerely

Sarah Fischer
